A DIGNIFIED REVOLUTION NEWSLETTER: January 2012

“Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful committed citizens can change the world - indeed it is the only thing that ever does" (Margaret Meade)

Follow us on Facebook and Twitter
HEADLINE NEWS

In our December 2010 headline news we drew attention to the fact that numerous reports were still being published on the poor standards of care experienced by vulnerable elderly people in hospital. 

At that time there was a view that training for healthcare assistants was antiquated, staffing levels were inappropriate, and whistle blowing was a significant problem for staff. These issues continue to receive media coverage. During the last year there have been frequent calls for healthcare assistants to be regulated but the House of Lords has recently rejected these calls. 

In the Care Quality Commission’s Dignity and Nutrition report staffing levels, in conjunction with the culture set by management, leadership, attitudes of staff and care becoming too task-focused were cited as one of the  underlying causes of poor care.

Whistle blowing has continued to feature in the news. The abuse endured by patients at Winterbourne hospital shocked many, and what was equally alarming was the fact that a nurse who had tried to blow the whistle was ignored.  A recent RCN survey has shown that nurses are increasingly likely to be discouraged from raising problems at work and a consultant paediatrician says that employment laws are being used to gag potential whistle blowers.

In an effort to improve the situation it has been announced that with effect from 1 January 2012, a whistle blowing helpline (08000 724 725) for NHS staff has been extended to staff and employers in the social care sector. The service is free, independent and confidential. It is available at weekends and on public holidays between 8.00am and 6.00pm.

Patients First has launched a campaign to help protect whistle blowers in the NHS and solicitors working with them have threatened two London trusts with legal action claiming they may have acted unlawfully in discharging their duties towards whistle blowers.

In addition to the above issues there has been an increased focus on nursing and the nursing profession with Sir Stephen Moss, Chair of the Mid Staffordshire Trust criticising the profession and revealing plans to try and improve standards across the UK. A Dignified Revolution produced a briefing paper on nursing early last year, which was initially circulated to the Chief Nursing Officer (Wales) and the Heads of Academic Institutions in Wales. The paper has since been circulated more widely.

There is still much to be done. There is certainly enough evidence of poor care and abuse in the numerous reports that continue to be produced. We do not need anymore. What we do need is concerted action by those in positions of influence, to ensure that everyone receives dignified and respectful care. 

Whilst there is still much to be done we would like to acknowledge and congratulate the many dedicated professionals out there who are working, tirelessly, often in difficult circumstances, to ensure that everyone receives a good standard of care. 

 QUOTE 

“When I was young, there was no respect for the young, and now that I am old there is no respect for the old. I missed out coming and going! JB Priestley

TRAINING 

Dignified Care Despite Difficult Colleagues

Wednesday 15 February 2012

Fundamentals of Dignified care

Wednesday 21 March 2012

For more information, and to book on-line  click here.

GOOD NEWS CORNER 

The Butterfly Scheme is recommended by the Royal College of Psychiatrists
The recently published Royal Society of Psychiatrists report recommends that the senior clinical lead for dementia should implement systems of good practice to ensure that staff can identify people with dementia on the ward/during care and treatment and can provide an appropriate response to their needs. It cites the  Butterfly Scheme as one such example of good practice.

Aneurin Bevan Health Board's drive to maintain dignity in care
As part of Aneurin Bevan Health Boards drive to maintain dignified care it has produced a DVD based on the poem, "The Crabbit Old Woman”. There is a professional DVD focused around this poem but the Health Board wanted to personalise it for its own use and emphasise that dignity is the responsibility of everyone in the organisation. The poem is therefore recited by a range of health board staff from board members, including the chairman,  chief executive, domestics, physiotherapists, occupational therapists and accountants. The DVD has been played to a number of audiences and the feedback has been extremely positive. For further information email rachel.manley@wales.nhs.uk
My dying friend found kindness to be the rule, not the exception
Journalist Henry Porter describes the care and compassion that his friend, the novelist, screenwriter and critic Gilbert Adair received before he died. He had been frail for a year after suffering a stroke, which took much of his sight and deprived him of his pleasures of reading, writing and watching films. He writes that the year of living with the effects of a stroke taught him a lot about the tenderness of strangers as he made his way through half a dozen London hospitals. Source: the Guardian.

NHS Retirement Fellowship lobbying for dignified care

We have been contacted by the Chair of the Durham Branch of the NHS Retirement Fellowship (NHSRF) who has indicated that a number of its members are concerned about the care of vulnerable elderly people in hospital. NHSRF is therefore proactively raising concerns and has reported the following activity:

the Director of the NHSRF is meeting with Sir Stephen Moss on the 5 January,(Chair of the Mid Staffordshire NHS Trust) 

the Bexley Branch members have written to the Department of Health outlining their concerns 

we have made contact with ADR and Professional Concern 

I have contacted my M.P. for Durham/Derwentside  who took copies of the correspondence to and from the Bexley Branch to the House as she had never heard of the NHSRF, Dignified  Revolution, or Professional Concern 

I reported our concerns to the NHSRF National Council in October in London. All of the trustees were 100% behind any initiative which could hopefully get to the people who could make a difference. 

ACTIVITY 

In December we:

gave a presentation to the Abertawe Bro Morgannwg Health Board Older People’s strategy group 

were invited to participate in a South East Wales Social Care in Partnership event that is taking place in January

responded to the General Medical Council consultation Good Medial Practice 2012

FEEDBACK 

“Thanks, this (newsletter) is brilliant” 

“Another excellent newsletter, especially the articles on dementia.  Thanks for all your hard work in getting this information out to people”

“Thanks for your newsletter.  I always find it really informative and I love the ‘easy-skim’ format.  It allows me to pick out what is relevant to me easily”

“I attend a new research group. The people at the meeting were all aware of your work and felt you had really made headway with the campaign and in agreement with the issues raised and the continuation of the campaign”

THANK YOU 

We would like to thank all our readers who forward our newsletter on to others. Not only does it help to extend the network, it also helps to keep the issue of dignity at the forefront of people’s minds

RESOURCES 

Innovative theatre and life story work with older people in Wales.

Re-Live is an innovative theatre group based in Cardiff which focuses on improving older people’s quality of life.  In 2012 Re-Live will be running experiential training workshops in dementia care called ‘Experiencing Dementia’. The training focuses on an empathic approach to care that is active and empowering. For more information email info@re-live.org.uk or tel 07900 000125.

Good nutrition for people with dementia
Oh good, lunch is coming is a DVD produced by the University of Sterling that will help staff to understand why people with dementia sometimes eat poorly. A book has also been produced. It is designed for care workers to raise awareness of the eating and drinking difficulties faced by people with dementia. 

Health Minister launches nursing version of quality improvement guide
The Welsh Health Minister has launched a special nursing edition of The 1000 Lives Plus Quality Improvement Guide. It is designed to enable all nursing staff to introduce improvements in the care they provide.

Is experienced based co-design for you?
In this approach patients and staff work alongside each other to identify problems that can be practically overcome and to develop implementable solutions that benefit everyone. The result can be long-lasting change that genuinely makes a difference to patient’s experience, along with many wider benefits that result from participating in a revealing, challenging and inspiring collaboration. Source: Kings Fund.

LATEST NEWS 

Whistle blower protection campaign launched
Patients First has launched a campaign to protect whistle blowers in the NHS. Click here to view Channel 4 broadcast on You Tube.

NHS is paying millions to gag whistle blowers
The Independent has reported that NHS whistle blowers are routinely gagged in order to cover up dangerous and even dishonest practices that could attract bad publicity and damage a hospital's reputation. 

Abuse hotline for care homes has 2,000 calls in six months
The Independent has reported that in its first six months more than 2,000 staff have called a national whistle blowing hotline with warnings of abuse and neglect in care homes and hospitals. The hotline number for those working in care settings is 03000 616161, or email enquiries@cqc.org.uk If you are a member of the public and would like to complain or raise a concern about a person's safety or wellbeing click here.

Medical Harm
Medical Harm would like a Health Select Committee (HSC) Review on Whistleblowing. If you have any concerns, have information that you feel should be published, or would like to talk to Medical Harm on how to evidence your concerns in the public interest click here.

Care Quality Commission to be investigated

It has been announced that an urgent investigation is to take place to explore claims that the board of the Care Quality Commission had been side lined after asking questions about the watchdog's leadership.

The Care Quality Commission responds
According to the Guardian newspaper reports that after a recent raft of criticism the Care Quality Commission says more resources are now being put into a new inspection regime.

Cleanliness Spot Check Report on the University Hospital of Wales Published
Healthcare Inspectorate Wales (HIW) has published a report following an unannounced spot check at the University Hospital of Wales (UHW), Cardiff. The standard of cleanliness varied across the three wards with one ward being unacceptable.

Cleanliness Spot Check Report on the Royal Gwent Hospital Published
Healthcare Inspectorate Wales (HIW) has today published a report following an unannounced spot check at the Royal Gwent Hospital, Newport. The report shows that while two of the wards visited were considered to be of a good standard of cleanliness one ward was found to be sub-optimal.

Mandatory regulation needed for healthcare assistants
BBC News has reported that nurses are stepping up their campaign to get ministers to toughen up the regulation of healthcare support staff in England.

Nursing care standards report unveiled

Ward sisters/charge nurses need to be a given a more prominent leadership role in hospitals if standards of acute nursing care are to be improved according to a new paper from the University of Birmingham’s leading health policy unit.

Shamed hospital accused of leaving dying patients to starve
The Telegraph has reported that lawyers are planning a class action on behalf of 23 families who contacted them with distressing claims of indignities and the most basic failings in care. They believe the families who have contacted them so far about care at Alexandra Hospital, in Redditch, West Midlands, may represent the tip of the iceberg. 

Nurse sacked after pensioner dies from massive insulin overdose
The Daily Mail has reported that a nurse has been sacked after mistakenly giving a pensioner an insulin overdose (ten times the recommended amount), that eventually led to her death. Despite admitting the blunder, the nurse will not face legal action after prosecutors ruled there was insufficient evidence against her.

Appalling care at Queen's led to my father's death says former MP
The London Evening Standard has reported that the father of a London politician died after failings at Queen's Hospital, Romford. 

Families paying for private nurses to save their loved ones from neglect on wards 
The Daily Mail has reported on a family who hired a private nurse to look after their father whilst he was on an NHS ward. 

Dignity in care isn't a new issue
In the 10 years since the Social Care Institute for Excellence was created chair Allan Bowman explains in the Guardian newspaper what has changed in providing dignity in care.

Critical care lacking in hospitals
The Telegraph has reported that more than half of high-risk hospital patients do not receive good care after surgery with many returned to general wards

Family nurse 'dying' gran back to life after doctors give up on her
The Daily Mail has reported on a families experience of nursing an elderly relative back to health after doctors had given up on her. 

Hospital-based care must change
The NHS in England must end the hospital-or-bust attitude to medical care says the NHS Confederation. At least one in four patients would be better off being treated by NHS staff at home, figures suggest.

New doctors feel unable to treat seriously ill patients
The Telegraph has reported research which shows that new doctors feel unable to look after seriously ill patients because of greater emphasis on communication and teamwork over the basics during their training.

60 NHS patient outcome measures launched
The health secretary, Andrew Lansley, has launched more than 60 "outcome measures" for the NHS, which he said would put GP performance under real scrutiny for the first time and give patients a more informed choice over which doctor they want to see. Source: the Guardian.

NHS and councils to share older care role in Scotland
Nursing Times has reported that the NHS and local authorities in Scotland will share responsibility for elderly care to end the practice of budgets being shunted between departments.

Dementia care: Hospitals 'must make improvements'
Hospitals in England and Wales are falling short in the care given to dementia patients. The report highlights issues such as poor communication with families and a lack of personal care for patients. It also criticises the basic planning arrangements in place for what are a vulnerable group of patients. Source: BBC News.

Inquiry into how to improve dementia diagnosis rates in the UK
The All Party Parliamentary Group has launched its next inquiry which will focus on improving dementia diagnosis rates across the UK. It is seeking evidence from people with dementia and their carers, health and social care providers and practitioners, and key stakeholder organisations and professional bodies. The deadline for submission of evidence is 2nd March 2012.

Growth negligence: a study of older people’s experience of cancer care
Eastleigh Southern parishes older people's forum has surveyed the cancer care experience of older people living in six villages in semi-rural Hampshire and has published a report entitled Growth Negligence. The current age categories for national screening programmes would exclude most of the respondents in this research, because they would be too old to qualify. Yet they are the people most likely to develop cancer. For more information contact Diane Andrewes diane@espopf.org.

Palliative Care Publication launched
The National Council for Palliative Care and Help the Hospices has launched a joint publication, Are you there? Reviewing specialist palliative care admissions criteria. The discussion document aims to stimulate debate about the role and availability of specialist palliative care inpatient services and their relationship to other services. It includes case studies from a number of different services in England and Wales.

End of Life Care
SCIE have produced this resource for people who work with adults who are approaching the end of life. It aims to provide access to tools and resources to assist professionals in providing high-quality end of life care.

Specialist palliative care workforce survey
This National Council for Palliative Care report finds that the specialist care that people who are dying receive may be put at risk due to a growing recruitment crisis. It expresses concerns that an ageing nursing workforce combined with staff shortages could pose serious problems and impact on the quality of care that the terminally ill receive.

Care for elderly in 'absolute crisis', charity warns
Age UK says cuts leaving increasing numbers of old people with either no support or very limited help at home. Source: The Guardian.

Mid Staffordshire

Mid Staffordshire was a total system failure
The Guardian has reported that Mid Staffordshire was a failure of a system that focused on finance over care and ignored staff concerns.

Neglect and indignity: Stafford hospital inquiry damns NHS failings
A 10m inquiry ends with criticism of standards and oversight at the hospital where as many as 1,200 patients died in four years. Source: the Guardian.

Residential Care

Four out of five care homes fail abuse tests
Care services Minister Paul Burstow has said that care homes and hospitals for people with learning disabilities could be guilty of institutionalised abuse. He was speaking after the Care Quality Commission (CQC) produced a report that said five recent inspections had found that four facilities were breaking the law. Source: Public Service.co.uk

Seeing eldelry as human beings
An ageing society, unprecedented financial pressures and the fact that we just deserve better mean the standard care home model needs radical re-engineering. But the typical care home model is still grounded in healthcare concepts developed well over 100 years ago by Florence Nightingale. Source: BBC News.

Council prevented woman speaking to mother before her death
The Telegraph has reported that a woman was wrongly prevented by an officious council from seeing her elderly mother in the month before she died. An investigation by the Ombudsman concluded that maladministration deprived [her] and her mother of the opportunity to speak with each other before they were separated forever by death.

Third of hospitals and care home breaking dignity laws
Latest figures from 9,500 inspections carried out earlier this year found that 30% of hospitals and care homes were breaking regulations  brought in last year that were meant to ensure respect and dignity.  Source: the Telegraph
Residents at short-staffed care homes woken at 4am
The Telegraph has reported that inspections have revealed elderly care home residents are being forced to get up as early as 4am because of staff shortages.

10 face court over care home abuse
Ten staff at a Gloucestershire care home at the centre of a BBC Panorama investigation are due to appear in court accused of a string of offences against vulnerable patients. Source: Grantham Journal.

Elderly robbed of dignity by failing social care services

The Telegraph has reported that David Cameron has been warned that hundreds of thousands of elderly people are being robbed of their dignity by England’s failing social care services and left at risk of terrible abuse and neglect.

EVENTS 

Improving dignity in care for older people in hospital

The Commission on Improving Dignity in Care is holding an event in London on 18 January 2012. View the draft programme. To book a place email eventbookings@nhsconfed.org  or call 0844 800 5987.

CONTACT / SEND NEWS / SUBSCRIBE 

If you have any information that you would like to share with others please let us know and we will be happy to circulate it in the next edition of the newsletter.

Join the mailing list

If you are reading a copy of this email forwarded to you by a colleague we may not have your contact details.  If you would like to guarantee a regular monthly copy of the mailing send your details to info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

If you would like to unsubscribe email info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

A Dignified Revolution

Britannia House

High St

Cowbridge

CF71 7AD

Tel: 07811 159800

info@dignifiedrevolution.org.uk
www.dignifiedrevolution.org.uk 

